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Malcolm goes one better than Rolf Harrisé.he only had three legs with Jake the peg. 



Events Calendar. 
2012 

 

Other events 
   

. 

 

 

December 

1st   Saturday  Club Xmas Dinner Dance at the Sway Manor  Hotel. 

    

5th   Wednesday 1009 Club Night at the Empress of Blandings,Romsey Road 

      (A31) Copythorne, Cadnam.        

  

19th   Wednesday Mid -month meeting at the Waterloo Arms, Lyndhurst. 

 

2013 

January 

1st   Tuesday  New Yearôs Day walk é..TBA       

  

2nd   Wednesday AGM Empress of Blandings.       

  

6th   Wednesday Mid -month meeting . Crown & Stirrup, Lyndhurst. 

 

February 

6th   Wednesday 1009 Club Night  at the Empress of Blandings, Romsey Road 

      (A31) Copythorne, Cadnam.  PHOTO REVIEW 2012 

 

20th   Wednesday Mid -month meeting at the Rising Sun , Wooton. 



Secretaryõs Notes, 

Secretaryôs Notes December 2012-12-02 

 

Merry Xmas to everyone at Southampton and New Forest MG Owners Club. 

Our Annual Xmas Dinner and Disco at the Sway Manor Hotel proved very 

popular this year attracting 53 members on Saturday night December 1st. It was 

probably one of the best attended in recent years and rounded off another excel-

lent 12 months for 1009. I thought the venue and the meal equalled that of last 

year and the atmosphere was tremendous from start to finish. Well done Robin 

and Karen I think you got it just about right. For those who were unable to make 

the Dinner I am delighted to announce the winner of our much coveted shield 

for 2012 was Clive Oliver. Clive has been a great asset to the club since his arri-

val ï one of his most memorable contributions being the design and purchase of 

our beautiful club banners. It is pleasing to know that it isnôt just John Anderson 

our editor and myself who recognise Cliveôs input over the past year ï congratu-

lations Clive. I noticed some members did bring their Secret Santa gifts to the 

Dinner which is absolutely fine but for those that didnôt Collette will be at the 

EoB on club night to collect the remaining. 

Collette will also start this evening with a brief demonstration on the art and 

skills of quilt making. We will be looking for a number of volunteers to partici-

pate and help Collette produce an MG quilt which we can later raffle off with 

the proceeds going to the Shirley Womenôs Refuge. 

The mid-monthly meeting for December will be held at the Waterloo Arms, 

Lyndhurst. This will be quite a unique event in itself as this date is normally set 

aside for the Xmas Dinner. It will be the first December mid-monthly I can re-

member in recent years. Robinôs daughter Melissa is now at the Waterloo Arms 

and has agreed to provide some festive treats for us. However we will need to 

know numbers as there will be a small cost involved. Everyone is welcome and I 

will finalise details club night. 

The January meeting will be devoted to our AGM. It would be nice to have as 

many members present as possible and if you have ideas or suggestions for im-

provements this would be a good time to say so.  

We now have to start planning for the year ahead. Our February club night is 

scheduled as a photo evening. Clive is compiling a sequence of photographs de-

picting the history of the Club from memberôs contributions. It should be a fasci-

nating display. 

One other date for the diary is for the Chichester MGOC Picnic and Gathering at 

Arundel Castle on April 28th. 

Suggestions and volunteers for this yearôs New Forest Run on June 2nd will be 

gratefully received. 

                                                                                                                  

ROY 



1009 MGOC XMAS 

DINNER & DISCO 2012. 

December 1st  

SWAY MANOR HOTEL.  

 As usual at this time of year we get together as many of our club members as we can to take part in the 

annual Xmas dinner and dance, a time to dust the cobwebs from our best suits and  party frocks and have a right 

old knees up. 

 The second reason  for a get together is to award  

our member of the year , voted by all our club members, 

with a  shield to keep for a year and a little trophy to 

keep for good. This year it has been a pleasure to see the 

award to go to one of our newer members, he has come 

up with some new ideas and sorted out some banners  

for our  members to use when visiting other car club 

events so we can be identified on the day. 

 This award was presented by  Roy after the meal 

and before the disco got underway and it went to a well 

deserved ...Clive Oliver.     

 The staff at Sway Manor had set out the tables in 

the conservatory and as usual Linda had set aside some 

club funds to allow us all to partake in a little wine  with 

our very nice meal. 

  Robin had sorted out the venue  and taken payment 

for all  those attending, he also produced some  menu re-

minders  which allowed all those with bad memories  to 

find out what they had ordered. 

 After the meal and presentations, which included a 

little award to Roy for helping out by giving a man  his 

chance to do something he had always wanted, a drive in 

an MG. They followed the route of one of the New For-

est runs and was a very nice thing to do and  it is good to 

be rewarded for unselfish  acts such as these. 

 As the DJ got going with the music a slow trickle of bodies got up onto the dance floor to let their hair 

down , and where possible , their waistbands out o notch. The music gathered pace and the usual Divas were 

strutting their stuff. Pat found a new friend for the night, a 

very fine young man (a waiter). 

We were not the only people at this event and we shared the 

night with other guests who danced just as well as our club 

members. As usual Jan stole the show when we all took turns 

showing ours moves to ñStaying Aliveò 

 I can only say that it looked as if we all enjoyed the night 

and plenty of drink passed our lips, I also want to thank the 

staff who looked after us very well all night and gave us a 

night to remember. As this was a first time at Sway Manor I am 

unsure if we will return next year , go back to Walhampton 

or will seek out other venues to hold our annual Xmas get to-

gether. We will discuss ,I am sure, at future meetings the 

dates and venues for not only  the Xmas  events but for the sum-

mer balls which has taken off in recent years. 


